
April 18, 2017   Annual Town Meeting 

 

The Annual Town Meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, April 18, 2016 at 7:37 PM at 

the town hall.  Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  Megan Miller as recording secretary.  Also in 

attendance, James Freeman, Henry Troost, Michael Patrin, Denise Colby, Tom Jenkins, Frank & Lyla Griffin, Bob 

St. Germain, Kerry Licht, Larry Nolte, Deb Volkert, Megan Miller.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

 

Chairman Nolte reported on the 2016 Financial Report.  Questions were raised about the amount of excess 

cash for the year to which Larry explained that a road rebuild scheduled to take place in 2016 was pushed off 

due to a new, unexpected culvert that was put in.  More time was needed for the culvert and road to settle so 

the road construction, originally scheduled for 2016, had to be postponed for 2017.  18
th

 Avenue will be rebuilt 

in 2017 and need about an additional 10” of base added to it due to the wet conditions nearby.  Motion by 

Henry Troost and 2
nd

 by Deb Volkert.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Bob St. Germain and 2
nd

 by Kerry to continue to use the River Falls State Bank as the official 

depository for the town.  Carried.   

 

Annual minutes were read from the 2016 annual meeting.  Motion by James Freeman and 2
nd

 by Henry Troost 

to accept the minutes as read with the minor exception of removing the wording “even though a paper 

designation is NOT necessary.” 

 

Motion by Henry Troost and 2
nd

 by Kerry Licht to use the town website for publications along with posting at 

the Town Hall.  Discussion was also raised to include information relative to discontinuing use with the River 

Falls newspaper on the annual clean up postcards.   

 

Chairman address: The annual road drive/check up was held on April 15.  The scheduled maintenance will need 

to be confirmed at the May 9, 2017 board meeting when the culverts no longer have water in them, but the 

original intention is to sealcoat 2 miles of roads, change a culvert, and treat wild parsnips in the ditches.   

 

Motion by Bob St. Germain and 2
nd

 by Kerry Licht to give the Town Board the authority to set the Annual Tax 

Levy in the fall 2017.  Motion carried.   

 

Annual meeting date for next year will be the third Tuesday, April 17, 2018. 

 

Motion by Henry Troost 2
nd

 by Bob St. Germain to adjourn the Annual Meeting.  Carried.   

 

 

Megan Miller, Recording Secretary 


